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A TALK BY SARA HISCOCK 

 

Sarah Hiscock, one of the recent beneficiaries of our PRoGS scheme 
came to speak to the Club on Wednesday 6th September.  
 
 A resident of Little Comberton, this 1st year student of Anthropology at 
Exeter University was inspired to join a programme organised by 
African Playgrounds to go to Uganda for a six week working visit.  To 
do this she had to raise her own funds, which is where PRoGS came in 
with some support.  
 
 Her trip during July and August to a village south of Kampala involved 
helping in the construction of a playground from a bare patch of 
land.  Each playground is designed individually by African Playgrounds 
for the specific needs of each village community.  
 
In our modern world we are well aware of the benefits of play for both 
the physical mental and social development of children and this scheme 
provides a relatively cost-effective way of making a big difference to the 
lives of children across Africa.  More than 50 such playgrounds have 
been built.  Sarah was involved in the construction by helping local 
labour, trained by African Playgrounds, and impressively, using only 
local materials; so in many ways the programme will become self-
sustaining.  
 
 Sarah had much time to improve her painting skills, especially on old 
car tyres recycled as play equipment.  The children, of course, also got 
involved (in the way?) but the pleasure on their faces made the inevitable 
testing experience for a young person transported from Worcestershire to 
Eastern Africa more than worthwhile. 
  
Sarah’s visit ended with a reward trek into the forests of Uganda, one of 
the few remaining habitats of the Silverback Gorilla.  She was lucky 
enough to enjoy a close encounter with one of these rare animals and 
passed on an important piece of advice for us.  Face the animal, do not 
turn and run as it may think that your back-pack is her baby that you are 
trying make off with.  This could lead to serious consequences!   
  
An excellent talk, accompanied by photographs, given by a confident 
young lady who has gained a great insight into another culture and into 
herself.  We too have gained by the achievement that PRoGS finance can 
support. 

Kit Carson 
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DISTRICT GOVENORôS VISIT 

 
Ron Davis welcomes District Governor 2017/2018 

Alan Hudson 
 

DG Alan Hudson of The Rotary Club of Hereford 
Wye Valley visited on Wed 23 Aug and gave a 
biographical talk followed by his vision for the 
District for his year. He complimented the Club 
upon its achievements especially with the          
formation of the Pershore Rotary Business Club. 

(See Profile on District 1100ôs website) 

 

 

THE BULLETIN 

 

Club President 
Ron Davis 

 
LUNCHTIME  

MEETING 
Wednesdays 

12.15pm for 12.40pm 

 
VENUE 

Railway Inn 
Defford WR8 9BA 
Tel: 01386 750309 

Cost £13 

 
APOLOGIES 

For absence or bringing a  
visitor contact Cairns Boston 

by Monday evening 
Tel: 01386 550025 

 
EDITOR 

John Rosier 
John.rosier45@btinternet.com 

Tel: 01386 554410 
 

SEPTEMBER 
2017 

 

Google: Pershore Rotary Club to see our website Page 1 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF PERSHORE 
(District 1100) 
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EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 6 SEPTEMBER 
 

Thai Evening (16 Aug): £191 from 
the raffle, £252 from the meal and 
£443 was donated to Arthritis UK. 
 

Bannerettes: Now available for visits. 
 

SGM: The need is being investigated. 
 

Name Change: The Business Twilight 
Club is to be  known as Pershore 
Rotary Business Club (PRBC) 
 

PROGS Committee: 
¶ PG and LT joined by Mike 

Gordon and Sue Cooke from 
PRB Club. 

¶ Grant of £96 for each of 2 
walkers for Naomi’s team. 

(See article page 3) 
Honorary Membership: Revd. Claire 
Lording (Pershore Abbey) has 
accepted our invitation for Honorary 
Membership. 

 
 

PROGRAMME & MENUS 
 

 Community Committee 
 

Wednesday 13 September 
Speaker: BUSINESS MEETING and 
Louise Chilman  (PROGS—Nepal) 
Duty Host: David Store 
Menu: Tomato Soup/Cold Meats, 
Baked Potatoes 
 

Wednesday 20 September 
Speaker: Melissa Lacey  (RYLA) 
Duty Host: Stephen Malkinson 
Menu: Roast Lamb & Mint Sauce, 
Roast Potatoes/Lemon Meringue Pie 
 

Tue 26 - Thur 28 September 
ROTARY MIDWEEK AWAY 
(Cliff Hotel, Cardigan) 
 

Wed 27 September: NO MEETING 
 

Club Service 
 

Wednesday 4 October 
Speaker: Helen Fowler-Arthritis UK 
Duty Host: Cairns Boston 
Menu: Egg Mayonnaise/Roast 
Chicken, Bread Sauce, Bacon Roll, 
Roast Potatoes 
 

Wednesday 11 October 
BUSINESS MEETING & SGM? 
Duty Host: Cairns Boston 
Menu: Grilled Gammon & Pineapple 
& Chips/Fruit Salad 
 

Wednesday 18 October 
Speaker: Richard Lees (Job Part 2) 
Duty Host: Ken Rowe 
Menu: Hors dôoeuvres/ Poached Cod 
or Haddock, Parsley Sauce, Boiled 
Potatoes 
 

Wednesday 25 October 
Speaker: ñPresidentôs Surpriseò 
Duty Host: Richard Lees 
Menu: Chicken & Ham Pie, Chips / 
Profiteroles. 
 

Foundation 
 

Wednesday 1 November 
Speaker: NYK 
Duty Host: NYK 
Menu: Tomato Soup/Roast Pork, 
Apple Sauce, Roast Potatoes. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Tue 17 Oct: Area 6 Meeting (7pm) 
 

Wed 8 Nov: Theatre Trip (6pm) 
 

Sat 25 Nov: Tree of Lights Switch On 
at 4.45pm 
 

Wed 29 Nov: Ladies Guest Night  
 

Fri 8 Dec: PRB Club Panto & Dinner 
at The Angel Inn 
 

Fri 15 Dec: Christmas Party (7pm) 
   

Tue 20 Feb 2018: Joint EVENING 
meeting with Evesham at St Edwinôs 
Club 
 

23-24 Mar 2018: District Conference 
Venue: Bournemouth 
 

Sat 28 Apr 2018: Fundraising Event 
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DISTRIBUTION OF USBORNE 
DIRECTORIES 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Once again this year, 120 
 Directories were distributed  to  leavers 

at 6 local primary schools. 
 

Presentation of 23 Usborne Dictionaries 
to Cherrry Orchard School leavers 

 

It was an extremely pleasant experience, 
to give out 23 dictionaries to the leavers. 
The school is like a lovely big family with 
the head teacher  as the mother hen. Her 
name is Sarah Bitcom, and she is 
absolutely delightful. I was royally 
entertained musically with songs and 
playing of instruments as well. 
The singing was great, it was all so well 
done and practised; all the children being 
so well behaved. 
After all the farewells and some tears, we 
all went into the playground and sent off 
23 helium balloons, probably to explode 
some 100 feet or so aloft. 
Before I presented them I said not every 
school leaver receives them at the end of 
term, i.e. my grandchildren near Newbury 
do not receive them, so I bought them one. 
The pictures, as the saying goes, are worth 
1000 words. 
It really was a pleasure. I did not miss 
Rotary Lunch at all! You can do that any 
Wednesday you want ,all year, but to see a 
school so  well run is a real pleasure. 

Joe Oxspring 

TALK BY NAOMI TARVER 

(President Ron Davis with Tom Tarver 
and Speaker, Naomi Tarver) 

 

At our lunch meeting on Wednesday 16th 
August Naomi Tarver, wife of Tom 
Tarver, Pershore Rotary Business Club, 
spoke to us regarding her work with the 
Worcestershire Health and Care N.H.S. 
Trust. 
Naomi works with the Community 
Physiotherapy Team in Evesham, which 
covers both Evesham and Pershore, 
offering care and assistance to patients 
who are referred, either by medical 
practices, or by self-referral. She 
explained that the number of referrals is 
huge and they struggle to cope with the 
level of work. She also highlighted the 
fact that the N.H.S. cutting back on the 
number of disability aids that they are 
prepared to provide and consequently, 
they have to rely more and more on a 
limited number of charities who can help 
with monies for her team to purchase the 
walkers that are required to give her 
patients mobility. Naomi explained that a 
four wheeled walker cost £96, and our 
Club has offered to provide funds from 
our PROGS monies in cases where a 
patient could not afford to purchase one 
from their own resources. To our members 
this seemed like a very good use of some 
of the PRoGS money. 

 Richard Williams 
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